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Bassingbourn-cum-Kneesworth Parish Council

FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 4th April  2018 at
The Limes, High Street 8.00pm

PRESENT:  Cllr Sams (Chairman), Cllr Hallett, Cllr Catherall, Cllr Robinson, Cllr Geraghty, Cllr Hirtzel, Cllr Hull
District Cllr Cathcart, District Cllr McCraith
Members of Public: 0
	1.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Cllr Dixon, Cllr Douglass, Cllr Freeman, Cllr McInulty, Cllr Woodhouse, Cllr Oakley, Cllr Spenceley, County Cllr van de Ven

	

	2.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS RELATING TO ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

There were no declarations made.

	

	3.
	MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

3.1 6th March 2018 
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 6th March  2018 (copies previously distributed), were taken as read, agreed a true record and signed by the Chairman.

	

	4.
	MATTERS ARISING
4.1 Park Close Play Area –Update on Lease
The Solicitor had confirmed that she would liaise with South Cambridgeshire District Council on behalf of the Parish Council.
4.2 Request to South Cambridgeshire District Council to install a flagpole
There was no update available.
4.3 Kneesworth Defibrillator Purchase
The Chairman had asked for advice regarding a power supply to a box from Community Heartbeat. He was yet to hear back. Cllr Hallett suggested that the Barn Shop be approached. Cllr Robinson offered to approach the owner.
4.4 Repair to Churchyard Gate
The repair had been carried out by Buchans Landscapes.
4.5 Village Voice

Cllr Catherall reported that the working group was making progress. He would circulate an update to Councillors.
4.6 Parish Council Insurance

The Clerk had submitted details of the existing play equipment to the insurance company. The sum insured was slightly less. Information on increasing the fidelity guarantee cover had also been received. Councillors were reminded that it had been recommended that this should be increased due to the high reserves at the time of the insurance renewal.  The reserves had since reduced. It was agreed to wait to see the financial position once all the end of year accounts had been completed. A review on Fidelity cover would take place then.
4.7 Policy for Data Protection
Cllr Robinson had prepared a draft Policy to take into account the current Data Protection legislation. The Clerk and Cllr Spenceley had attended a CAPALC workshop on the General Data Protection Regulations which would become legislation on the 25th May 2018. The Clerk advised that a process needed to be put in place and she was keen to receive any advice. Cllr Robinson advised that he had a contact who might be able to help with advice. The investigations would continue.

	-Cllr Robinson

-Cllr Catherall

	5.
	CORRESPONDENCE

Correspondence received was discussed under agenda items.

 
	

	6.
	OPEN FORUM

There were no members of the public in attendance.
	

	7.
	FINANCE
7.1 Payment of Accounts
The Invoices were checked by Cllr Hallett
BUCHANS LANDSCAPES

Grounds maintenance March 2018 (inc. £273.32 VAT)


            £1639.92

MR B HUNT

Clunch Pit work with Conservation group 




            £  400.00

THE POST OFFICE

Cemetery Bin emptying 2018/19






£884.00

CAMBRIDGESHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

Street lighting 01/10/16-30/09//17 





            £2301.85

CAMBRIDGESHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

Rent for Rouses land 2018/19






£  55.00

VIKING

Stationery (inc £26.17VAT)  £100.23 to be claimed from other councils


£157.04

MRS S WALMESLEY

Clerks Expenses March 2018 

                                                                         £ 48.99

HILLPLANT AND GROUNDWORKS LTD

First stage payment for Pavilion groundworks (inc. £179.66VAT -£384.41 to pay)          £3000.00

TOTAL








            £8486.80
PROPOSED Cllr Hallett  SECONDED Cllr Robinson –Agreed.
7.2 Appointment of Internal Auditor 2017/18
It was agreed that LGS Services be used as in previous years.


	

	8.
	VILLAGE MAINTENANCE

8.1 Grasscutting
8.1.1 Verge Proposal

Cllr Hallett reminded Cllr Hirtzel that she was tasked to make a recommendation to the conservation group on areas of the verge which could be left uncut. Cllr Hirtzel advised that she would have to carry out a survey and show areas on a map. The Clerk had previously forwarded the County Council verge maps to Cllr Hirtzel and agreed to do so again.
8.2 Repairs to Benches
The repairs were in hand with the contractor and would be carried in the better weather. Cllr Hull reported that there was an upturned bench on the recreation ground by the play area. The Clerk advised that the contractor was aware of additional work on benches. Cllr Catherall suggested that the Pavilion ground works crew may be able to help reinstate the bench whilst on site.  He agreed to look at what work needed to be done.
8.3 Repair to Village Finger Post
The contractor had reported that the repair was nearing completion and the sign could then be reinstated.
8.4 Repositioning of Defibrillator Door
The contractor had agreed to see if the door could be repositioned but as he was unsure of how long the work would take could not give a firm quotation. Assuming that it would take one days labour he had estimated £175.00. Councillors agreed that he proceed.

	-Cllr Hirtzel & Clerk 

-Cllr Catherall

	9.
	UPDATE ON PAVILION PROJECT

Cllr Catherall reported that the contractors were due on site the following day with the Building Control visit on Thursday 5th April. He had advised that the Parish Council would not agree a payment ahead of the work but was aware the contractors would want a 30% payment once the work was underway. A discussion took place on  the payment and the limit of expenditure, £3,000, the Finance and General Purposes committee could authorise. After further discussion it was proposed by Cllr Robinson, seconded by Cllr Sams, that a payment of £3,000 be made on receipt of invoice. This was agreed by all Councillors. Payment of the balance of the invoice would be made at the next meeting.

	

	10.
	ANNUAL PARISH MEETING ARRANGEMENTS

The Clerk confirmed that the Village College hall was booked, and refreshments ordered, as in previous years. The Chairman had revamped the poster. The Clerk to send out invitations to village groups and organisations.


	-Clerk

	11.
	COUNCILLORS ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND REQUIRING THE URGENT ATTENTION OF THE CLERK
11.1 Knutsford Road Properties

Cllr Cathcart advised that the properties built for the Papworth Trust had been empty now for over a year adding that they were a significant public asset. South Cambridgeshire District Council was looking for an alternative use for them. It was suggested that they could be used for respite but Addenbrookes had stated that they were not interested. 
11.2 First World War Remembrance 

Cllr Catherall expressed his concern over the plans for the commemorative event stating that the different village organisations were working individually. There did not appear to be any co-ordination. The Parish Council had budgeted some money for the event and needed to know that it would be spent wisely. It was agreed that Cllr Catherall would prepare an appeal on behalf of the Parish Council for the Village Voice. 
Cllr McCraith advised that there was going to be a network of beacons throughout the county and lots of events nationally. 


	

	12.
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 1ST May  2018      
	


The Chairman closed the Meeting at 8.40pm 
------------------------------------------






-------------------

